
St. Paul the Apostle (Alliston) CWL Council 60th Anniversary Tea 

 

A wonderful turnout of women from the parish came 

together on Saturday, April 20 to celebrate the 

council’s 60th anniversary. 

Council President, Martha Whelton, welcomed all 

gathered. 

Guests who brought congratulations were Mr. Richard 

Norcross, Mayor of New Tecumseth, Mr. Richard 

Defaria, Grand Knight of the Knights of Columbus, and 

Reverend Father Larry Leger, Spiritual Advisor for 

Northern Region in the Toronto Diocesan Council. 

Toronto Diocesan Council President, Sue Lubowitz presented the council with 

their 60th Anniversary Certificate as well as the Anniversary Certificate from 

Ontario Provincial Council. Sue also read the letter of best wishes from 

Provincial President Linda Squarzolo. 

In attendance among the guests were two of 

the original founding members of the council: 

Mary Lynch and Rita Vandervoort. They received 

Certificates of Merit from the council. The Maple 

Leaf Service pin for extraordinary service was 

presented to Rita by Diocesan President Sue 

Lubowitz. Rita’s daughters and family were also 

present. 

An array of council memorabilia was available 

for viewing. 

Guests were entertained during their meal by 

the musical renditions of the St. Thomas 

Aquinas Secondary School Choir who also led everyone at the beginning of 

the afternoon in the singing of “O Canada”. 

 

 


